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The SAC Meeting was called to order at 3:37 p.m. by Bridget Jeffers.  Carol Higley opened the meeting.
Approval of Minutes:  

Approval of the minutes for September 14, 2009, opened by Carol Higley. Dawn Barata motions to approve minutes.  Lori Madrid seconds the approval of the minutes.   Minutes were approved.

Article Review:

Carol Higley shared that we will be doing an article review at the November meeting.  The article provided today is titled, “Leadership is a Contact Sport.”  It was requested that we read this for the next meeting and discuss.

Action item:  Lori Madrid will research and provide an article for the January SAC meeting discussion.

Resignation of SAC member: 

Bridget Jeffers shared that an email was received from Lisa North tendering her resignation.  The committee voted to accept her resignation.  The vote was passed and SAC accepted Lisa North’s resignation.

Library Report:

Jean Bohr shared the Media Report that she gathered for Lou Greco regarding CCE’s media center.  Jean shared that students had a higher number of books checked out by students that had scored a 1 or 2 on the FCAT.   

We have the Reading Counts and SSYRA reading incentive program.  The state’s average checkout per student is 20, the district is 27 and CCE’s is 37.

School Recognition Money Discussion & Vote:

Bridget Jeffers shared the SRF plan for 2009-2010.  It was shared that the proposal did go back to the staff/teachers to reduce the amount to be received and provide these funds to SAC.  The vote was to NOT give funds to SAC from the SRF.  

Kate Andrews proposed a motion for the approval of the School Recognition Fund proposal presented today.  Lori Madrid seconded the motion for the approval of the School Recognition Funds proposal presented today.  Vote was held and the current proposal was approved. 
State of the Schools review:
Carol Higley shared information from the State of the Schools review.  This information is available on the St. Johns County School website.  

Carol shared that Dr. Joyner shared successes.  She also stated that he shared areas that need to be improved in the county.  It was also shared that there is some relief with the Federal Assistance funds.             Capital spending is now down 40%.  She also shared that he expressed some concern about class-size amendment-it would require another 100 teachers for our county.    

Review of SIP presentation and handout SAC copy:
Bridget Jeffers shared the CCE School Improvement Plan.

Bridget called the committee’s attention to page 15.  CCE has added Cinda Grimes and Andrea Adams to handle the RTI plans.
One area of focus this year is Science.  Bridget Jeffers is currently doing Science Buddies with her 2 Science classes.  The students are learning the information, and then teaching two younger classes.  At present time, Bridget is the only teacher with “Science Buddies,” but this will be discussed at the Science PLC this Wednesday.  
Another area where we were lower than where we wanted to be is Character Counts.  CCE scored at 91% that agreed that Character Counts made a positive difference in the child’s behavior.  CCE will be utilizing The Leader in Me book by Steven Covey this year to put more emphasis on the Character Counts.   
Carol Higley asked the teachers if there was an interest in having an on the spot recognition “award” to hand out to the students immediately.  This may be given to the students when you see them displaying good character.  
If you have an idea about some Character Counts recognition ideas, share these via email with Bridget Jeffers.  She will share this information with the teachers.
Climate Survey Overview and Question List:

The questions for the climate survey were discussed.  Question #30 was discussed due to the wording.
Question #30 ~ The Character Counts program is reinforcing my child’s character as exhibited in his/her actions and choices.  
Discussion:  regarding the wording, whether or not the question could be removed, Kevin Klein did state that a question about Character Counts does need to be in the CCE survey.
The suggestion was made to reword the question as:     The Character Counts program is an effective tool in reinforcing my child’s character.
Jodi McLeod presented a question regarding #33.  The question is specific to the Resource Teacher, so there is one person teaching those subjects; therefore any negative feedback is very obvious about the specific resource teacher.  One suggestion was made regarding a drop down box in lieu of having a specific Resource added.
A suggestion was made regarding having the teacher’s name put back on the survey.  This may help the feedback received and goal of improving as a school.
Add ~Teacher Name (optional) to the survey.  Sherry Galbraith made the motion to add the teacher’s name as an optional item to the survey.  Becky Rose seconded the motion.   The vote was held and approved to add the teacher’s name as an optional item to the survey.  One member was opposed.

Lori Madrid made a motion to keep Question #33 as it is currently stated.  Becky Rose seconded the motion to keep Question #33 as it is currently stated.  The vote was held and approved to keep Question #33 the same.  One member was opposed.
Carol Higley brought up a suggestion to have the teachers go back to their teams and ask if another more specific survey would be something that would work at the end of the school year.  
Another suggestion was made to build “Resource Teachers” into the Curriculum Chat.  Betsy Wierda suggested that the Resource Teachers have a website that includes their Curriculum maps.
Discussion was held regarding how to include the Eight Habits as a survey question item.  One suggestion was made to word the question similar to Question 29.   It was suggested that we add a question regarding the awareness of the Eight Habits, then follow up with the effectiveness of the question.  

1st question:  Are you aware that CCE has adopted the Eight Habits as a foundation for our School-wide expectations?

2nd question:  Worded like #29 (elaborate on what the Eight Habits are) 

Becky Rose made a motion to add the 2 questions (1st question:  Are you aware that CCE has adopted the Eight Habits as a foundation for our School-wide expectations?  2nd question:  Worded like #29 (elaborate on what the Eight Habits are)) listed to the Climate Survey.  Lori Madrid seconded the motion to add these 2 questions to the Climate Survey.  The vote was held and approved.  
Principal’s Report:  

Betsy Wierda shared the success of the Beach Ball Gala.  She also shared that there will be a Literacy Parade on October 29th.  She talked about “Making a Splash” for reading.  She shared that students may wear red/white for “Say No to Drugs” or dress up as literacy characters.

Edie Jarrell shared the testing going on.  She shared that the District is allowing for Think Link reading to be administered again.  The technology issues have not been CCE issues.  
Lena Ford asked the question about holding the FCAT testing after Spring Break.  Betsy asked Lena to email her with her feedback.
Bridget Jeffers requested the members to email her, Mrs. Jarrell, and/or Mrs. Wierda with any questions/concerns about the 2010-2011 District Master Calendar.
Reading Garden:
There was a discussion about a Reading Garden here at CCE.  Bridget Jeffers shared that there is a grant available for $100/grade level.  The thought is to have classes adopt sections/portions of the Reading Garden.  It was proposed that $1,000 be used from the SAC funds.  The members voted in favor of discussing a “Reading Garden” further.
December Meeting:

Breakfast meeting at 9 a.m. on December 14th.  This will be followed up by Classroom visits.  We will have a follow up meeting to discuss afterwards.

Lori Madrid made the motion to adjourn the October 12th SAC meeting.  Darlene Desena seconded the motion to adjourn the October 12th SAC meeting.  The vote was held and approved to adjourn the SAC meeting at 5:14 p.m.
